

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Office of the Governor

Timothy M. Kaine Governor

May 17, 2007

Ms. Jane Powell 13012 Flack Street Silver Spring, MD 20906

Dear Ms. Powell:

On behalf of the Commonwealth of Virginia, I wish to extend my sincerest thanks to you for your musical contribution to the historic visit by Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II to the Capitol on May 3, 2007.

Your performance was a key part of the success of the day. I am grateful that you were able to lend your time and talents to showing the world what great music Virginia has to offer. The enthusiasm you demonstrated on stage helped to make Virginia's Royal Welcome a truly special day for everyone in attendance.

Again, thank you for your participation in Virginia's Royal Welcome.

Sincerely,

Timothy M. Kaine